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September 8, 2021 
 
Dear Business Owner, Property Owner, Resident: 
 
Re: Caswell Hill Water Main Replacement Projects I and II 
 
The two infrastructure projects in the Caswell Hill neighbourhood are continuing to progress 
on schedule.  
 
Throughout both projects: 
 

• Canada Post has advised some mail services may be affected due to construction. For 
more information, please contact Canada Post directly. 

• Prior to each phase beginning, you will receive a construction notice. 

• During each phase some noise and vibration is anticipated.  

• When “No Parking” signage is placed, it means the road will also be closed. Please 
ensure all vehicles are removed prior to the date posted. 

• If blue, black or green cart collections are affected, you are required to leave carts as 
close to their normal pick-up location (without placing them in the work area) prior to 7:00 
am on the day of collection. The contractor will coordinate collection. 

• For properties scheduled to have lead water service connection or fibre sewer 
connections replaced: 
o The contractor will contact you in advance to schedule a date and time. Please ensure 

any questions/concerns you have are discussed prior to work beginning.   
o During this work, small excavations will be required (typically located at the property 

line where the curb box is and either just outside your foundation or inside your 
basement). Please ensure that any shrubs, plants or other items are removed prior to 
construction.  

o Once work is complete, the contractor is required to fill the holes with soil on your 
property, however, any further landscaping on private property (planting of grass, 
replacement of shrubs, repair to walkways, etc.) is the responsibility of the property 
owner. The contractor is required to restore public property affected by the work to the 
City's standards. These standards include the repair of grass with sod and the 
replacement of the City installed sidewalk. Shrubs, flowers, fences, custom walkways, 
etc. that the homeowner has placed on the City's property will not be replaced.   

 
Caswell Hill Water Main Replacement Project I 

 

Phase 5 and Phase 6 of construction continue to progress, with work anticipated to be 
complete in late September. The following are approximate timelines, barring weather delays 
and unforeseen circumstances: 

 

• Phase 5: Now underway and is anticipated to be complete in late September. 
o 28th Street West from Avenue E N to Idylwyld Drive North 

 

• Phase 6: Now underway and is anticipated to be complete in late September.  
o Avenue G North from 22nd Street West to 23rd Street West 
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o Avenue F North from 23rd Street West to 24th Street West 
o Avenue E North from 24th Street West to 25th Street West 

 

Over the past two weeks: 

• Sidewalk rehabilitation work on 27th Street West from Avenue E North to Idylwyld Drive 
North was completed. 

• Road rehabilitation work on 27th Street West from Avenue E North to Idylwyld Drive North 
was completed and the road reopened to traffic.  

• The scheduled water and sewer service connections work on 28th Street West from 
Avenue E North to Idylwyld Drive North was completed. 

• The water main replacement work on 28th Street West from Avenue E North to Idylwyld 
Drive North began.    

• The sidewalk rehabilitation work on 28th Street West from Avenue E North to Idylwyld 
Drive began.  

• The replacement of the scheduled water and sewer service connections for Phase 6 of 
construction began.  
 

Over the next two weeks:  

• Sidewalk rehabilitation work on 28th Street West from Avenue E North to Idylwyld Drive 
North will continue and is anticipated to be complete the week of September 28th, 2021, 
barring weather delays and unforeseen circumstances. 

• The water main replacement work on 28th Street West from Avenue E North to Idylwyld 
Drive North will continue and is anticipated to be complete the week of September 16th, 
2021, barring weather delays and unforeseen circumstances.  

• The scheduled water and sewer service connections work for Phase 6 of construction will 
continue and are anticipated to be complete in late September barring weather delays 
and unforeseen circumstances. 
 

Caswell Hill Water Main Replacement Project II 
 
Caswell Hill Water Main Replacement Project II continues to progress. 
 
Over the past two weeks: 

• The contractor continued to replace the scheduled water and sewer service connections 
on Avenue G North between 33rd Street West and 31st Street West. All work is 
anticipated to be complete on September 10th barring weather delays and unforeseen 
circumstances.  

 
Over the next two weeks: 

• The contractor will continue to replace scheduled water and sewer service connections 
on Avenue G North between 33rd Street West and 31st Street West. Work is anticipated 
to be complete the week of August 30th.  

• The contractor will also begin to replace scheduled water and sewer service connections 
on: 

o Avenue H North between 33rd Street West and 31st Street West starting the 
week of September 13th for approximately 2 weeks barring weather delays and 
unforeseen circumstances.  
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o 31st Street West between Avenue H North and Avenue G North starting the 
week of September 6th barring weather delays and unforeseen circumstances. 

• The contractor will begin the replacement of the water main on 32nd Street West 
starting the week of September 20th for approximately 2 weeks barring weather delays 
and unforeseen circumstances. During this work: 

o Water services will continue to be provided to adjacent properties via a 
temporary water system. No water disruptions are anticipated during this work. 

o The road will be closed to traffic, area residents and visitors will be required to 
find their own alternative parking.   

 
Thank you for your patience while this necessary work is carried out. If you have any 
questions, please contact our Customer Care Centre at 306-975-2476 or by e-mail at 
customercare@saskatoon.ca. The next project update is scheduled for Wednesday, 
September 22, 2021. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Transportation and Construction Division 
Construction and Design Department 
City of Saskatoon 
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